














MINUTES OF MAY 23, 2000 SPECIAL BOARD MEETING


TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 5:00 P.M.





Present:  Norris, Leech, Parker, Hubbell, Schmidt                     Audience: 3


Absent:  None





The purpose of the special board meeting was to discuss the construction project at the Torch Bay Nature Preserve and the recommendation of the interview committee for the hiring of a Fire Dept. employee.  Since all members are present, any other business may be discussed.





The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m.  The board discussed the quote of $7200 received from the Antrim Conservation District to have the Torch Bay Nature Preserve work done by the Camp Pugley Prison Crew and county trustees.  This bid was approximately $5000 lower than the bid received from Bolster and Foerster which represents a difference of about $2500 each from the Township and the grant..  Schmidt advised he had learned that, for commercial buildings,  drawings with a seal are required if the work is not done by a licensed contractor and, also, that the prison work crews work only two days a week.  In considering the additional expense of having new drawings prepared, that Bolser has received permission from the owner of parcel 7 of BHC II to cross his property to reach the work site, the peace of mind of the property owners in the area, and that time is of the essence, it was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to approve Bolser and Foerster to proceed with the work.





It was moved by Leech, seconded and passed unanimously by roll call vote to accept the recommendation of the interview committee and offer employment in our Fire Dept. as a fire fighter to Ken Kamp.  Vote:  aye - Hubbell, Norris, Leech, Schmidt Parker; nay - none.





Schmidt gave an update on the zoning violation by Knight on Golden Beach Dr.





Hubbell recommended efforts be made to eradicate the poison ivy at the TBNP and advisory signs be posted.





Procedures were discussed for the boat launch fee for non-township residents proposed to go in effect on July 1 at the township Torch Lake access ramp at Dock Rd.  Parker distributed drafts of a Visitor Notice and Boat Launch Ramp Fee Policy for board review.  Parker was given approval to purchase a lock box up to $500.





There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.





Doris Leech, Township Clerk






































